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New website:  www.shepadventureclub.org.au 
Affiliated member of
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Members walking part of the O”keefe Rail Trail July 2015
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Newsletter Printing:

Our newsletter printing is kindly sponsored by Wendy Lovell  Opposition Whip (Legislative Council).

In Government, Wendy served as the Minister for Housing, Minister or Children & Early Childhood Development and Deputy leader of the Government (Legislative Council).

Wendy is currently Opposition Whip (Legislative Council).

The SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. 

General Meeting:
4th Tuesday of the months: February, April, June, August, October

    usually:
7:30 pm at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton.

Committee Meeting:
Monthly at 8pm.

Correspondence to:
The Secretary SAC, PO Box 264, Shepparton  3632


Email: sacvicau@yahoo.com.au
OFFICE BEARERS

President
Bruce Gill
5824 2548           tatgills@westnet.com.au

Vice President
Ted Mcintyre
5825 2973
 ted.mcintyre@shepparton.vic.gov.au
Secretary
Cathy O'Brien
5831 5068           cathy.peter@optusnet.com.au
Treasurer
Scott Birchall
5831 6063
scottbirchall@aapt.net.au

(for email distribution to members)

Newsletter Editor
Fiona Cameron
0407 299 036
 richardcameron@bigpond.com 

Equipment Officer
Richard Graves
5824 2929           richsue@bigpond.com
Publicity Officer
vacant

Calendar Coordinator
vacant

Mid-week coordinator
Dianne Hanna
0437 289 281
 dhanna3@bigpond.com
Web Master
Greg Smith
5824 1143
 gregs@g-mwater.com.au
MEMBERSHIP FEES

Single Club Membership
$25

Family Club Membership
$40  plus $5 per nominated child aged 5 to 18 years
Concession – Single Membership
$20 - Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders

Concession –  Family Membership
$35 - Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders

Membership benefits 

Your Bushwalking Vic membership card enables you to obtain discounts at a number of retailers including Ajays (Heathmont), Bogong (Melb), Bushwackers (Essendon), EMC (Deepdene), Melb Map Centre (Malvern East), The Wilderness Shop (Box Hill), Outsports (Moorabbin), Paddy Pallin, Pinnacle, Snowgum, Escape 2 (South Wharf DFO). Escape 2, Outsports, Phillip Island Nature Parks, Smitten Tasmania, Woodslane Walking Guides.  
You can also become a member of Anaconda, Columbia, Ray's Outdoors and Snowgum for free and thereafter obtain discounts.

Sunrise & Sunset (Melbourne GPO) 
	Aug 1st    7.21    17.32

Sept 1st 6.43 17.58

Oct 1st 5.57  18.24
	Aug 15th  7.06   17.44
Sept 15th 6.22  18.10

Oct 15th 636 19.38

	Full Moon                2015 
30 August, 28 September, 27 October,

26 November, 25 December
Source: www.ga.gov.au


President’s Report
 Presidents ramblings:

Looking back over the past 12 months, it is gratifying to see the range of activities that members have organised and participated in.  Since September, the most active members have been the Mid-Week Walkers.  Some of the many local places they have ventured to include the Whroo historic reserve; the Warby Ranges; Mt Glenrowan; Broken Creek near Nathalia and the wilds of Graytown (and avoiding the water bombing!).  The mid week walkers sometimes didn’t need to venture too far from home base, with one walk enjoying the beautiful Goulburn River between Shepparton to Mooroopna.  The MWW’s (mid-week walkers!) also managed a walk along the Murchison-Rushworth rail trail, earning their coffee and cakes at the Rushworth bakery at the walk’s end.  In more recent months, destinations have been the Murray River at Ulupna Island, Winton’s wetlands and the headwaters of Hughes Creek, Ruffy, in the Strathbogies.

Other more family oriented activities have included a number of bike rides, sticking mainly to local rail trails, including one to Dookie in the September school holidays and another along the O’Keefe rail trail near Bendigo at Easter.

The few overnight activities of the year included a very wet, but very enjoyable weekend at Lake Catani, Mt Buffalo.  A couple of intrepid members joined with a multi-club trip to the Kosciusko area to seek out the last of the seasons snow.  Some younger members also gained valuable overnight experience with a walk on the Otway coast in December.  One of the biggest adventures of the year was when 15 SAC members took light planes out into Bass Strait to spend a week exploring King Island, feasting on crayfish pies and absorbing healthy cholesterol from the famous KI cheeses.

On the water, we started the warmer months with an instructional session in the finer points of canoemanship with Neville on the Lake in Shepparton.  This was followed by several canoeing days run by Rachel on several segments of the Goulburn river starting at Eildon, where the waters run swift and cold, but ending where they run slow and deep on Lake Nagambie.  The new club canoe was also given a run on some of these trips.

Many thanks go to the organisers of these outings, the running of which is the whole point of the Shepparton Adventure Club.  The other key component needed for the running of SAC is a small but willing committee that provides the administrative necessities for running your club.  As we come around again to this year’s AGM (7:30 PM on 25th August at the Mechanics Institute) yours truly has nominated for Pressy again, and several other committee members are happy to nominate again, but we have a need for a few new committee members to give some current committee persons a break.  Specifically, we need a secretary and newsletter editor, who between them provide the backbone of club coordination and communications.  Another vacancy unfilled for a little while now is the Publicity officer, whose role is to liaise with local press and get some occasional news of the club out to the world.   

The other matter for decision at the AGM is to vote on an increase in membership fees, which have stayed the same for the last 10 years.  Please read the explanation for the proposed rise in the AGM agenda below.
So please members, think about nominating for a committee position or general member (the meetings only take a few hours a month and always include a laugh or three) fill out the nomination form and let Cathy (secretary) know your intention to nominate.  Give me a call if you'd like to know more.  See you at the AGM!
Cheers,

Bruce Gill

AGENDA – Annual General Meeting to be held Tuesday 25th August 2015.

WELCOME - President opens meeting:

 PRESENT

 APOLOGIES: 

 MINUTES of the last AGM are read.

 Motion: The minutes as read are a true and accurate account.

Moved:                                    Seconded:                               Carried

BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES:

TREASURERS REPORT

Annual Financial Statement for 2014/2015 is presented and reviewed.

Motion: The Treasurer’s Report is accepted.  

Moved: Scott Birchall             Seconded:                               Carried

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Membership fees for the Shepparton Adventure Club have not changed since about 2004.   In the intervening years, we have been able to keep the fees static through the good fortune of the investment account and interest rates that were high enough to give the club sufficient income to keep memberships low.  

However, as many of you will recognise, interest rates aren’t what they used to be, meaning income from the investment account has declined.  Insurance costs have risen slightly and our affiliation fees to Bushwalking Victoria (BV) are also going up over the next few years.  

While we are not talking about big dollars here (BV affiliation is projected to rise from $12 (2014/15) to $16.50 per adult member in 2016/17), SAC will run at a loss if we don’t cover the rise from now on.

As for the reason BV is wanting to raise affiliation fees, they have a new strategy that includes increasing promotion of outdoor activities, lifting track maintenance contributions, providing stronger support to search and rescue services and being more proactive in their advocacy role on the societal benefits of bushwalking to Government and in supporting affiliated clubs.   

The committee have discussed this matter and agreed to put the following motion to members at the 2015 

New Motion:

‘That Shepparton Adventure Club set new annual membership fees from September 2015 at the following rates:

                Full single rate -                $35

                Family (2 adults) -            $60

                Single (concession)         $30

                Family (concession)        $45

Moved:                                                         Seconded:                                                                Carried

Presidents Report:

 COMMITTEE FOR 2014/2015 ELECTION

The President vacates the chair.

A non –committee member to run the election.

 All positions are declared vacant.

 Nominations:

AGM closed:

President takes the chair again.

 Speaker: Ray Mustey talking about his experiences and photos of his extended hike in the Himalayas last year.

Supper - Coffee/Tea etc
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News
For overnight hikes check: www.packcarryvic.pbwiki.com  

Several brochures on walking safely & softly are available at: www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au/brochures.htm 

Please upload the details of any walk that you have done to BWV website for them to advocate for better funding to support bushwalking.   www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au   Go to where2walk content login (top-of-page menu) with username: sacvicau and password: bushwalk.  News Victoria. Issue 254, February 2015

Calendar of Activities

	Date
	Activity
	Location & details
	Grade
	Leader
	Contact

	25th Aug

Tues
	AGM
	At the Mechanics Institute 7.30pm.  Guest speaker TBA
	
	
	

	26th Aug

Weds
	Mid week Walk
	Mt Major and surrounds
	M
	Richard and Valda Dickins
	5828 5267

	5th Sept Saturday
	Kayak
	Kayak along the Murray River from Bourkes Bend, Burramine, to Thompsons Beach, Cobram.  Pack a picnic lunch and come for a paddle along the mighty Murray! You will need to bring waterproof jacket that does up tightly at wrists, kayaks and lifejackets provided. Suitable for ages 16 and up. If you would like to come, please contact Rach 
	Mod
	Rach 
	0400238276

	15th Sept

Tues
	Committee meeting
	Bruce’s at 8pm
	
	
	

	23rd Sept Weds
	Mid week Walk
	Rushworth to Whroo
	E
	Richard Graves
	58242929

	7th Oct Weds
	Mid week Walk
	Sunrise walking track complex Warbie ranges
	M 6km
	Dianne Hanna
	0437 289 281

	24th Oct

Saturday
	Kayak
	Kayak along the Murray River from Cobram to Tocumwal.  Pack a picnic lunch and come for a paddle along the mighty Murray! You will need to bring waterproof jacket that does up tightly at wrists, kayaks and lifejackets provided. Suitable for ages 16 and up. 
	Mod
	Rach
	0400238276

	24th-25th Oct
	Federation Day Walks
	Walks will be in the Daylesford and Hepburn Springs spa country and nearby goldfields, on the weekend of Saturday 24th and Sunday 25th October 2015.Registration will open 15th June and close on 30th September. First in, best dressed
	Varied
	GDTA Dayelsford
	

	27th Oct

Tues
	General Meeting
	Come along to the SAC shed on Victoria Lake for a BBQ and paddle and enjoy the long evening from 6pm
	
	
	

	28th Oct

Weds
	Mid week walk
	Boho
	E
	Dianne Hanna
	0437 289 281


PLEASE RING THE TRIP LEADER TO MAKE SURE IT IS WITHIN YOUR CAPABILITY AND CONFIRM THAT IT IS GOING AHEAD.
Benalla Bushwalking Club trips:  no newsletter this month!
More trips and booking information at http://home.vicnet.net.au/~benbwclb/index.htm
OTHER CLUBS’ ACTIVITIES

Border Bushwalking Club (Albury & Wodonga) -  www.borderbushwalkingclub.com.au 

Wangaratta Out and About Club -  http://members.westnet.com.au/wangoutandabout
Bendigo Bushwalking and Outdoor Club - http://home.vicnet.net.au/~gobush/ 
Echuca-Moama Bushwalkers - http://www.echucamoamabushwalkers.org.au  
If you are interested in overnight hikes check out www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au
Just follow the step-by-step instructions for access to the site called Packcarry Vic

TOTAL FIRE BAN

If a day of TOTAL FIRE BAN is declared please contact the Activity Leader for confirmation whether the activity will go ahead or not.

Note: TRIP LEADERS – it is imperative for every trip that temporary members/visitors sign the “Acknowledgement of Risk Form”. These completed forms must be forwarded to the SAC Secretary for filing as soon as possible after the trip – otherwise, in the case of a claim, the insurer will not acknowledge the risk.

 Form can be downloaded from www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au , in 
http://www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au/forms/Risk_Management_Guidelines.pdf 
Emergency Contact Procedures

All enquiries about the return of participants from club activities should first be directed to the activity leader, and then to the Emergency Contact Person (ECP) for the activity if the leader cannot be found.

It is the activity leader's responsibility to organise an ECP and advise him/her (in writing) of trip & participant details and what to do if contact is not made by the nominated time.
Travel Cost Reimbursement

Option 1: Preferred. Fuel Cost per car plus 5 cents per km per car to be split equally between the numbers of people in the car including the driver. If appropriate, the cost of running all vehicles should be shared equally amongst all trip participants.
Option 2: 25 cents per km per car split between all trip participants.
Summary of Public Liability insurance coverage effective from 30 June 2009
Bushwalking, Recreational Walking, Walking, Track/Hut Construction and Maintenance, Caving, Canyoning, Liloing, Abseiling, Alpine Walking (Summer and Winter),Snow Skiing, Canoeing, Kayaking, Boating, Rafting, Swimming, Cycling, Rock Scurrying and use of hand held ropes as part of a Bushwalk, Orienteering, Rogaining, Leader Training, Rescue Training and other related instructions where no fee is charged other than to recoup expenses (Errors & Omissions), Voluntary Work for various Charities and not- for-profit organisations.

Activities NOT COVERED include Rock Climbing, Mountaineering, Water Skiing and Animal Riding
Trip Reports

Winton Wetlands. Wednesday 24th June 2015

 Well what a surprise was in store with this outing. After a couple of fishing trips to Lake Mokoan and many road trips around the wetlands/lake over a 30 year time span I had no idea what was in the middle of this landscape.

Our journey started at the café with a toilet stop and a chance to read the information boards at the edge of the main swamp, Winton Swamp. Amongst the usual historical and technical stuff was a matter of fact account by a local farmer who was adversely affected by the decision to reinstate the lake back to a natural wetland. It was a reminder of the bitter battle fought over the management of this waterway. There were also stories from an earlier generation when the decision was made to build a wall and flood productive farmland. No doubt the original indigenous inhabitants would have also had a sad story to tell about the takeover of their land. [image: image5.jpg]



Anyway, the wall is still there but with a big hole in it now and we now have a wetland with many swamps. The future of the wetlands is clearly in tourism.

The swamps are somewhat dry at the moment as a result of little rain since last winter.

With 11 members in tow, the first walk was a short one from Greens Hill was out to the site with the ruins of the old Green family homestead. Several intact eagle nests in dead trees suggested eagles frequented the area, apparently sea eagles as well as wedge-tailed eagles. 
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The second walk was the Spit walk, a longer one (10 km) which provided a wonderful view of the 2 main swamps, Green and Winton.  We lunched near the end of the spit where a family of wrens provided entertainment as they lunched on insects in front of us.  A short walk from the very end was a rocky outcrop, perhaps 10 meters above the water and only 50M wide. Looking south it reminded me of the view in NT at Jabiru NP that was used in the Crocodile Dundee film. In one respect we were lucky the swamp was almost dry allowing us access to this island. It would be spectacular though to paddle out there one day after a wet winter/spring and view it with more water and probably more birdlife.

Howard provided some amusement on the way back to the car park by taking a short cut and steering us through a set of cattle yards which required climbing over (the gates were wired up). Perhaps Howard was in cattle management mode and thought we needed rounding up. 
We hoped to have a coffee in the new restaurant/visitor center before heading home but were a bit late getting back. The building is an interesting design and would provide a welcoming atmosphere over a meal as you look over the lake.

Thanks Dianne for organizing the walk. It was an eye-opener for me and one I will no doubt repeat when we have visitors who need an introduction to the catchment and a good walk.

Richard Dickins

O’Keefe Railway trail near Heathcote.
SAC Midweek Walk report:    22nd July 2015  
5 midwalkers braved the wintry weather and headed to Heathcote to try out the newest section of the O’Keefe Railway trail.  After getting maps and advice from the Heathcote Information Centre we headed to the Mia Mia Derrinal Road just out of Heathcote and started walking towards Bendigo.  No we didn’t plan to get to Bendigo.....after a few kms we then retraced our steps and returned to our starting point for lunch.  

Over lunch we reminisced about our King Island adventure earlier this year and started thinking about where we could go next. We came up with a couple of ideas that we are going to research further.... perhaps a week on Wilson’s Prom next Feb and/or a week in the Grampians Sept/Oct 2016???   We also noted that this trail has a gentle gradient and a smooth 
compacted gravel surface which has excellent potential for a SAC bike ride.   Stay tuned for further updates about all these possibilities. 
Before continuing our walk we tried the samples of the latest milk chocolate/vegemite variety that Richard had bought along, and decided it was a little strange. Sara our latest SAC member and a relative newcomer to Australia, was particularly amused by this preoccupation we have with vegemite!  

We then walked in the opposite direction back towards Heathcote before returning again.  All in all we walked about 9kms in this lovely forested area. We noted the evidence of its mining past and observed a few birds and the early flowering wattles.  It was a sheltered environment and we were pleased that the thunderstorms that some of us had woken to during the early hours of the morning, had disappeared and that the forecasted strong winds did not eventuate. 

Thank you to Richard for planning this trip. A most enjoyable outing indeed. 
Dianne 
MEMBERSHIP FORM

SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. A0002076S

Membership Fees for the 2015 / 2016 year are due on 1st JULY 2015.

Please return this form with your payment to:
The Treasurer, Shepparton Adventure Club Inc. PO Box 264, Shepparton. Vic 3632.

Please list name of each person and circle their age group  (Insurance underwriting categories)

Name
_________________________________________
 U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
__________________________________________
 U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
 _________________________________________    U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
_________________________________________   U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Name
__________________________________________   U16
16-17
18-34 
35-54 
55-94 
95+
Address:
__________________________________________________________________



__________________________________________________________________

Phone:     BH _____________________________
   AH ________________________________
Mobile _______________________   Email Address: ___________________________________

Single Club Membership


$25
________
Family Club Membership (2 people)
$40 
________
plus $5 per dependent child over 5 years

________
Concession (Single Membership)*
$20
________
Concession (Family Membership)*
$35
________
*Concession applies to Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders
TOTAL $
_________
ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF RISK - ALL Adults must sign
I acknowledge that when I am participating in any activity of the Shepparton Adventure Club Inc, I am doing so as a volunteer in all aspects and as such I accept all responsibility for loss of property or bodily injury to me however it may occur.

I acknowledge that my participation in this activity may expose me to hazards and risks that could lead to injury, illness or death or to loss of or damage to my property. In particular when participating in abseiling, caving or above the snowline activities I am aware that these activities expose me to additional hazards and risks.

I will make all reasonable effort to avoid or minimise these risks by :

· only participating in activities within my capabilities,

· carrying food, water and equipment appropriate for the activity, and

· advising the leader if I am taking any medication or have any physical or other limitation that might affect my participation in the activity.

I acknowledge that the payment of my (renewal) subscription will be deemed as full acceptance and understanding of the above.
I agree to be bound by the rules of the Shepparton Adventure Club Inc. (which are available from the secretary).

Signed …………………………………………………………………………
Date ………………………………
Signed …………………………………………………………………………
Date ………………………………
	2015/2016 COMMITTEE ELECTIONS

 New And Enthusiastic Volunteers Needed


Shepparton Adventure Club committee elections will be held during the Annual General Meeting at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton on Tuesday August 25th 2015.

All positions will be declared vacant and new volunteers are eagerly sought. Please consider offering your services to keep our club going for the benefit of our members. 

Elected positions are: President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer and up to 6 ordinary members consisting of Newsletter Editor, Equipment Officer, Publicity Officer, Mid-week Walk Co-ordinator, Calendar Co-ordinator and Web Master. 
Our committee meetings are light hearted and good fun and believe it or not it makes for a good night out. Join the committee to find out why.

Nominations should be made on the form below and submitted to any committee member on or before the committee meeting in August.


SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB COMMITTEE 2015/2016
NOMINATION FORM

I _______________________________________________________________________

wish to nominate ___________________________________________________________

for the position of ___________________________________________________________

for the 2015/2016  year.

I hereby accept the nomination (nominees signature) ……………………………………………

Signed by the Nominator ……………………………………………………………………………




SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB inc. A0002706S





NEWSLETTER   August - September 2015





Come along to The Mechanics Institute on Tuesday 25th August at 7.30pm for the AGM, followed by an inspiring talk about trekking in the Himalayas from Ray Mustey. 




















�HYPERLINK "http://www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au"�www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au� 


PO Box 1007 Templestowe Vic. 3106 


Phone: (03) 8846 4131 


Fax: (03) 9846 7473 �HYPERLINK "mailto:admin@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au"�admin@bushwalkingvictoria.org.au�





Payment options (please circle):





1. Mail cheque or Money Order to PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632





2. Direct deposit to Bendigo Bank


BSB 633 000


Account No. 129 076 972


Please add your name as the reference and post the signed membership renewal form back.
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